
Ponsonby Primary School

Te Kura o te Rimu Tahi

TERM 4 
DATES


14 Oct - 18 Dec  

______________
REMINDERS 
FOR TERM 4    


• Wide brimmed 
hats are 

compulsory in 
term 4


• LABOUR DAY 
PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 
Monday the 28th 

October


• TEACHER ONLY 
DAY        

Tuesday the 29th 

October 


• INNER CITY 
BASKETBALL 
Thursday the 

31st October 

(year 5 & 6 

children)


• Year 3-6 
ATHLETICS DAY 
Wednesday the 

6th of Nov 

9am-3pm


• COLOUR RUN 
Saturday the 

23rd November 

11:30am-3pm


	 WEEK 2 TERM 4 - 25TH OCTOBER 2024

Kia Ora Whānau,


A warm welcome back to Linnea Maycock, who has started the new Year 0 class in 
Room 11. Linnea has just completed her studies to become a qualified teacher, and we 
are excited to have her back. 


Congratulations to our two E-Pro8 teams that represented our school at the Inner-City 
Primary School Champs held at Remuera Intermediate. Both teams performed 
exceptionally well, showcasing their planning and building skills in a series of fun and 
challenging tasks. A huge well done to:

Charlotte (Rm 9)

Parker (Rm 9)

Anna B (Rm 9)

Esme (Rm 5)

Jade (Rm 8)

Logan (Rm 5)

Alexa (Rm 5)

Sienna (Rm 6)

You all represented our school with pride and excellence—well done! 


You may have seen in the media this past week the announcement of centrally funded 
student workbooks, teacher guides, and textbooks. We have only a couple of weeks to 
place our orders, but these resources are being made available before we see the 
outcome of the Maths Curriculum consultation. While these texts are intended to 
support the successful programmes we already have in place, we will wait to review the 
updated Curriculum before deciding on their use. Following feedback, the Minister has 
clarified that schools may choose to use these resources, rather than being required to. 
As always, we will make decisions in the best interests of our learners.


Next week, our Year 5 students will be hosting their highly anticipated Carnival Day! The 
children have worked hard to come up with some fantastic stores and creative initiatives 
to help raise money for their EOTC (Education Outside the Classroom) program. From 
games and treats to handmade crafts, there will be plenty of fun and exciting activities 
for all our students to enjoy.


Congratulations to all of our students who have taken part in the Wonder-thon testing 
today. It is now time to begin collecting your sponsorship money. Remember Mrs 
Jurisich will be giving out exciting spot prizes each day from Wednesday next week. 
Everyone who has taken part in the Wonder-thon will have a chance to win some 
awesome prizes.


Just a reminder: School will be closed to students on Monday, 28th of October 
(Labour Day), and Tuesday, 29th of October (Teacher Only Day). As per the teacher's 
collective contract, teachers receive days for managing administration workload and 
professional development. This is our last Teacher Only day of the year and a great 
addition to the long weekend!


Have a fantastic long weekend!


Ngā mihi,

Sanjay
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